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Monday 26th February 2024 

This term’s value is: Honesty  
 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
Monday 26th February: School Opens to Everyone  
Thursday 29th February: BAPS Shri Swaminarayan Mandir Trip – Class 2 and 3 
Friday 1st March: Celebration Assembly 2.45pm (School Hall) 
Monday 18th – Friday 22nd March: Class 2 and 3 Residential to Osmington Bay, Dorset 
Thursday 28th March: Last Day of Term 
Monday 15th April: School opens to pupils  

PE 
 

                                Class 1: Monday & Friday 

 Class 2: Monday & Friday 

                                     Class 3: Monday & Wednesday  

 

 
 

Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, 
long hair tied back and earrings removed please (boys & girls). 

Reading Book change days 
 

                  Class 1: Monday 

                  Class 2: Monday  

                  Class 3: Monday 

 

 
 

Please can reading books and reading 
records be brought into school daily – 

Thank You 

Awards  
 

                                            Stars of the Week: Ella, Nora, Luke   
                                            Special Mentions: Rupert, Phoenix, Iris, Ozan, Kit, Dylan, Jessica, Lily R, Amelia  
                                            Home Awards: Violet  
 

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements –  
we love to see what your children have been up to! 

 

From Mrs Busari   
 
I hope that you all had a lovely half term break and are relaxed, rested 
and ready for a very short action-packed term. 
 
On Thursday Class 2 and 3 will be going on their trip to the Hindu Mandir 
in Neasden.  It’s a fantastic day visiting this amazing building.  We have 
sent out a reminder email of the times to remind parents of our 
departure and arrival time and anything you need to remember.   
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjgos6Sr6jdAhVBSxoKHfdIBV4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/312929874083146182/&psig=AOvVaw1E9usjYINad7nu9rtWRNpU&ust=1536391674711460


On March 7th it is World Book Day.  This year we will be inviting the 
children to come to school in pyjamas, dressing gowns and slippers to 
enjoy a bedtime story theme.  During the day children will take part in a 
sponsored read to raise money to buy some new books for our 
library.  Please look out for their sponsor forms and help us to get some 
exciting new books.   
 
Just a reminder to ensure that long hair is tied up for school.  This is a 
health and safety issue, especially when the children are out at playtime 
and running around.  It can also help to reduce the risk of head lice 
spreading if we ever have them in school.  Thank you very much for your 
support with this.  
 
I hope that you enjoy your first week back to school,  
 
With best wishes, 
 

Mrs Jude Busari  

Executive Head Teacher 
 

 

 
 

After-School Clubs 
 

No Clubs on Wednesday 28th or 
Thursday 29th February 

 
Sorry for any inconvenience caused 

 

 


